PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE

Public Notice of CDBG-CV Public Hearing, and Substantial Amendments to the
Community Development Block Grant (CDBG)
Consolidated Plan and Annual Action Plan

The Village of Hoffman Estates secks citizen input on a proposed Substantial Amendment to the
CDBG Consolidated Plan 2015-2019 and the Annual Action Plan for 2019. These plans identify
the Village’s specific strategy to address affordable housing, infrastructure improvements,
supportive services, and community development needs of low and moderate income residents.
The existing plans were completed and approved as required of the Village as a recipient of CDBG
funds.

In order for The Village of Hoffman Estates to spend out the remainder of its special allocation of
CDBG funds (CDBG-CV), that must be used to prevent, prepare for, and respond to the
Coronavirus, a change in the Consolidated Plan goal will occur from the below transfer of funds
from one existing project to a new project in need of said funds. This will spend out the remaining
balance of all of Hoffman Estates’ special allocation of CDBG-CV funds and will not impact the
funding of the standard CDBG projects going forward.

At this time, the Village is proposing to amend the Consolidated and the Annual Action Plan to
include:

Transferring the remaining $44,089.26 from the rent/utility assistance CDBG-CV project
with North West Housing Partnership (NWHP) to a CDBG-CV HVAC project with Clearbrook.
Removing the funds from said NWHP project will also close said project. Said Clearbrook CDBG-
CV project is expected to begin and end within the 2025 year.

Copies of the Amendments to the Consolidated Plan and Annual Action Plan will be available
beginning May 30, 2025, for a 19-day review period. On this date, copies may be obtained from
the Village of Hoffman Estates Planning Department, 1900 Hassell Road, Hoffman Estates, I
60169, or by calling 847-781-2669, or from the website at www.hoffmanestates.org/cdbg

The Village of Hoffman Estates is seeking citizen input on the proposed amendments. All
interested citizens and organizations are invited to submit written comments and completed
applications to the Planning Department, 1900 Hassell Road, Hoffman Estates, IL 60169, or
emailed to michael walker@vohe.org no later than June 18, 2025. Any additional questions or
comments can be directed to Michael Walker at 847-781-2669. There will be a public hearing for
questions and comments on the amended plans on June 17, 2025 at 10 a.m.

To be published by Paddock Publications on May 28, 2025.



